American Postal Workers Union, AFL-CIO



Wilmington, DE / MTS Area Local
P.O. Box 311, New Castle, DE 19720
Phone: (302) 998-3233 • Fax: (302) 998-2883

January 25th 2012

Us. Senator Thomas R Carper 301 North Walnut Street Suite 102L-1 Wilmington De 19801

Dear Senator Carper,

I would like to personally thank you for coming to speak to the Postal Service about their plans to shutter the Hares Corner facility. It was a pleasure to witness the Senators and Congressman from Delaware in attendance demanding answers and accountability from the Postal Service. While I understand the Postal Service has no numbers to provide us at this time, I believe they are overlooking some important ones that we have access to. Enclosed is a letter I sent to our APWU President Gwen Lane explaining the mileage and fuel differences. Please look over it when you have the time. I spoke to your State Director Larry Windley at the meeting at William Penn High School and told him that I would be sending some information his way concerning this matter. Please share this information wit the rest of your team.

In Unionism

William Lennon

Clerk Craft Director

Wilmington DE APWU MTS 152